
 

 

NOTICE OF ACTION 
BY THE 

UNIVERSITY OF WASHINGTON 
 
Notice is given under SEPA, RCW 43.21.C.080, that the University of Washington took the action 
described in item 2 below on February 14, 2019. 
 

1. Any action to set aside, enjoin, review or otherwise challenge such action on the 
grounds of non-compliance with the provisions of chapter 43.21C RCW (State 
Environmental Policy Act) shall be commenced on or before March 20, 2019. 

2. Description of the proposed action: Board of Regents adoption of the University of 
Washington Seattle Campus Master Plan as amended by the Seattle City Council in Clerk 
File 314346 and passed as Council Bills 119246 and 119453 (Ordinances 125733 and 
125763). 

3. Description of proposal: Adoption of a new Campus Master Plan (CMP) for the 
University of Washington Seattle Campus. The CMP and accompanying SEPA documents 
include purpose, vision and principles; design guidance; development programs; 
development standards; transportation management strategies; housing; utilities; and 
reasonable alternatives. 

4. Location of proposal: The University District area of Seattle, Washington. The campus of 
the University is located in Northeast Seattle. The University of Washington Major 
Institution Overlay Zone is generally bounded by NE 45th Street on the north; Mary 
Gates Memorial Way NE and the Center for Urban Horticulture on the east; Union Bay, 
the Lake Washington Ship Canal, and Portage Bay on the south; and the Interstate-5 
Ship Canal Bridge, Roosevelt Way NE and 15th Avenue NE on the west. 

5. Type of environmental review under SEPA: Final Environmental Impact Statement, 
University of Washington 2018 Seattle Campus Master Plan issued on July 5, 2017. 

6. Documents may be examined during regular business hours at: University of 
Washington UW Facilities Asset Management, University Facilities Building, Box 352205, 
Seattle, WA 98195-2205 or online at: https://cpd.uw.edu/cmp/about. 

7. Name of agency giving notice: University of Washington Board of Regents. 

8. This notice is filed by Julie Blakeslee, Environmental and Land Use Compliance Officer, 
February 20, 2019. 
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